de of or of or March 15, 1954 Earl C. Elkins, M. D. Mayo Clinic Rochester, Minnesota Dear Dr. Elkins: Thank you for your letter of November twenty-third. We have signed a three-year contract for office space in a professional building where there are about forty-five doctors, and we expect to occupy the office beginning June first. Since the Editorial in the February issue of the Archives of Physical Medicine leaves no doubt in our mind that the Registry Foard considers it unethical for a physical therapist to operate a private office, we believe that it is our place to notify you of these plans, and to submit our resignations. Respectfully yours, Henry O. Kendall R/p Florence P. Kendall